January 25, 2012 

(For February 1, 2012 Traffic Commission meeting)

Bicycle Board Report to Traffic Commission
HIGHLIGHTS

Accomplishments

1. Met with City Manager Terrence Moore and scheduled presentation of Greater Morgantown Bicycle Plan to City Council at its January 31 meeting of the whole. (See attached Power Point presentation.)

2. Completed application for League of American Bicyclists Bicycle Friendly Community recognition and delivered to Deputy City Manager for review and approval.

3. Established 2 offerings of WVU Cycling Basics classes.  Eleven are enrolled for weekend class Mar. 10-11.  Two are enrolled for Tu. Th. noon – 2:15, Mar. 19 - Apr. 28 class.

4. Completed Morgantown Effective Bicycling Education Program final report and delivered to Deputy City Manager. 

5. Participated in January 20 Advocacy Advance workshop in Pittsburgh to identify bicycling funding sources and grant requirements.

6. Bicycle lockers for 2 city garages have been delivered.

7. Participated in January 24 WVDOH Mileground meeting and provided written recommendations to WVDOH.

8. Met with Principal City Planner January 13 to discuss expanding bicycle parking/storage ordinance from downtown business district and other possible zoning actions to facilitate bicycling transportation.

9. Conducted regular Bicycle Board monthly meeting January 5, 2012.  

Plans for Next Month

1. Present Morgantown Bicycle Plan to City Council January 31. (See attached PowerPoint presentation.)

2. Participate in long range transportation planning and land use planning workshops January 24, 25 and 26.

3. Meet with Principal City Planner January 27 to continue developing zoning recommendations to facilitate bicycling transportation.

4. Monitor status of $130K follow-up education grant application to WVDOT.

5. Monitor status of grant application to Bikes Belong for $10K to support Mon Blvd. bicycle climbing lane from Eighth St. to Evansdale Dr.

6. Continue to support City efforts to install a bicycle-climbing lane on Mon Blvd. and to install Share the Road signs along the Mon Blvd., Beechurst, Don Knotts, South University corridor.

7. Continue to coordinate with WVDOH to replace in-line drainage grates.

8. Initiate activity with WVU to replace numerous in-line drainage grates on campus.
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